Freedom of Information Act 2000 – Childcare setting closures.
Your request for information has now been considered. The Council holds the information requested.
You asked for:
· The number of private, voluntary and independent (childcare) nurseries that closed between 1 September 2017 and 1 September 2018.

· The number of childminders that closed down between 1 September 2017 and 1 September 2018.

· The number of private, voluntary and independent nurseries that opened between 1 September 2017 and 1 September 2018.

· The number of childminding businesses that opened between 1 September 2017 and 1 September 2018.

· The number of private, voluntary and independent nurseries that closed between 1 September 2016 and 31 August 2017.

· The number of childminders that closed down between 1 September 2016 and 31 August 2017.

· The number of childcare places across the local authority as of 1 September 2017.

· The number of childcare places across the local authority as of 1 September 2018.

This is taken from Ofsted which is our main data source for this information, this data was last published 31.3.18 therefore for the period 1st April – 1st Sept 18 our only available data is the number of active Ofsted registrations and resigned registrations in this timeframe. Please see link below:

On all the links, please click on the 4th document down and use table 3 for the figures selecting the East Midlands and Leicester from the drop down tables.
https://www.gov.uk/government/statistics/childcare-providers-and-inspections-as-at-31-december-2016 
https://www.gov.uk/government/statistics/childcare-providers-and-inspections-as-at-31-december-2017
https://www.gov.uk/government/statistics/childcare-providers-and-inspections-as-at-31-march-2018
For your information this letter constitutes a refusal notice under Section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 because an exemption under Section 21 of the Act is being applied, namely the information is accessible by other means, through the GOV.uk website.
You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 
Information Governance & Risk Team

Leicester City Council

Legal Services

4th Floor, City Hall 
115 Charles Street

Leicester LE1 1FZ
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 

